
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Eastpointe Memorial Library

February 14, 2013

I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:40 a.m. at the Eastpointe Memorial Library.  


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Thomas (MacDonald), Graham (Ray), Valyi-Hax (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Conklin (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (SLC/Sterling Heights), Urban (Warren), Frezza, Linsday, Harris (SLC).



Absent:

White-Owens (Lenox), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mount Clemens), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica).



Guests: 
Adam Mueller, Wayne State University Library Practicum Student working at Romeo District Library.

II. Approval of the Agenda. 

The agenda was amended to include items VI. B. Gleaners Food for Fines/Food for Thought and VI. C. MCLS – ROSEY. Lusardi made a motion to approve the agenda as amended, supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.


      Conklin made a motion to approve the January 10, 2013 minutes, supported by Slivka. Motion Carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

The Suburban Library Cooperative Board approved the purchase of the NCIP software. Chris placed the order with Sirsi and will be working with a project manager sometime in March. Chris and Amy will be attending the annual Sirsi conference next month. The Suburban Library Cooperative Board suggested that library cards expire on a patron’s birthday. The System Managers and Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council rejected the suggestion. There will be a RDA class for catalogers next Tuesday. The session is already filled. If necessary another session could be scheduled.

B. Personnel Committee Recommendations

1. Update to Personnel Policy


Changes were made to Classification and Compensation to reflect the current positions. Insurance changes now  


include employees who are regularly scheduled to work 30 hours or more per week (currently provided). Part-Time  Personnel are anyone who is regularly scheduled less than 30 hours per week. Lusardi made a motion to                recommend the Personnel Policy changes, supported by Smith. Motion Carried.

V. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone

      Tammy will be sending letters and Cooperative brochures to all local legislators of SLC member libraries. The                      Governor’s budget for next year looks to remain the same as this year in regards to library funding. All library funding           has been moved to the Department of Education. Still watching to see what will happen with the new Personal Property       Tax legislation.

VI. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

A. Summer Reading Signs

     SLC received pricing starting at $1.67 per sign for coated plastic to $3.00 per sign for corrugated cardboard. The signs 

will say “A Library Champion Lives Here” with each participating library’s name at the bottom for their individual signs. Libraries will decide when and how to distribute signs to Summer Reader participants. The Advisory Council is interested in the coated plastic signs and in partnering with TLN to get better pricing based on volume. Tammy will investigate further.

B. Gleaners Food for Fines/Food for Thought

      Gleaners Food Bank is looking to coordinate food drives at libraries for the month of April. Libraries can choose to offer 

      fine forgiveness with limits or to serve as collection sites. Gleaners will do all the publicity, provide materials and 

      schedule pickups. SLC can register for all member libraries or each library can decide whether to participate or not and       register for the program accordingly. 

C. MCLS – ROSEY (Recycle or Sell Everything)

        This is a new program offered to RIDES participating libraries to take discarded library, book sale and donated 

materials and send them to Mission Based Books through the RIDES delivery system. SLC is concerned about the volume and unexpected costs of the program. SLC will wait for more information from MCLS.


      Thank You to the Eastpointe Memorial Library for hosting today’s Advisory Council Meeting. 
 

 ARM – Will be replacing old CD shelving. Have American Girl Dolls on display.
CLL – The City of Center Line has a new website. Starting budget talks. City Manager donated two American Girl Dolls to circulate.

CHE – Jean Wilkins retired, her last day was Friday. A replacement has been hired.

CMM – Larry Neal is running for PLA President. He is looking for program ideas for the 2014 PLA annual conference. The library purchased property for the South Branch Library.

EPL – Starting OverDrive Feb. 25. City is redoing website. Mark Rothman will be doing a program on March 7. The library will be displaying the library card astronaut Jerry Linenger took to the International Space Station in 1997.


FRA – February programs: Dominic Crea – magnet program for children. Helen Pattskyn – Ghost Hunting in Michigan.

HPW – Prime Time Family Reading program going well. Received an additional $2,000 supplemental grant to continue the program.

LEN – Absent


LWM – Absent


MPL – Starting budget talks. Which libraries do not offer tax forms? (CMPL, RAY)


MTC – Absent

RAY – The Board re-interviewed two library director candidates. Will be getting new landscaping in the spring.

ROG – Offering Notary service to the public at no charge by appointment only. Still working on Strategic Plan.

RSV – Starting a Facebook campaign. Michigan UFO Network will be doing a program.

SCS – Turned in budget. 
SBL – Adult librarian position filled. Starting adult programming. The library now has a Facebook page.
SHL – Having a Crafters Cooperative program next week. The Library department was listed as #4 in order of performance, behind Fire, Police and Parks & Recreation in a recent city resident survey. 73% of residents rated the library Excellent or Good.

TPL – Absent 

UPL – Absent

WPL – Lots of programming scheduled. Still part of Michigan Notable Author program. Several full- time library positions will posted internally first. Had to cut the budget substantially. 

VII. Public Participation


Kristen Valyi-Hax acknowledged and thanked Vicki Harris for her 25 years of service to the Suburban Library 


Cooperative.

VIII.  Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 11:18 a.m.

IX. Next meeting date 

The next meeting will be March 14 at 9:30 a.m. at the Roseville Public Library. 
4
Advisory Council Minutes – February 2013

Page 3

